
 
The original documents are located in Box C16, folder “Presidential Presidential 

Handwriting, 3/28/1975 (1)” of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford 
Presidential Library. 

 
Copyright Notice 

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of 
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United 
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.  
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public 
domain.  The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to 
remain with them.   If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid 
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.  



MEMORANDUM 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

March 28, 1975 

TO THE PRESIDENT rJ!l~ 
FROM L. William Seidman ~ 
Attached is a letter from Dewey Daane. He summarizes his views 
as follows: 

"In summary I would argue that the Federal Reserve has been 

and is easying money appropriately, which is showing through in the 

spectrum of monetary aggregates, including the most recent increases 

in M1. At the same time I believe that the importance of the monetary 

aggregates, and especially Mp is exaggerated and that interest rates 

and expectations in periods such as 1974.-75 are far more important. 

I worry most of all not about a near term possible recession-turned-

depression, which seems to me highly unlikely, but about over 

stimulative public policies which, given the time lags, will end up 

being piled on top of next year's strong natural recovery forces, 

leading to an accelerated inflation and the Hobson's choice between a 

completely controlled economy or a boom and bust. 11 

l 

Digitized from Box C16 of The Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library




